20 May 2010

The Health Level Seven (HL7) May 2010 Ballot Overview
There were two standards relating to Structured Product Labeling (SPL) on the HL7 May 2010 ballot:

· Medical Product Information (SPLr5)
· Common Product Model (CPM)

The Medical Product Information (SPLr5) standard passed as a Draft Standard for Trial Use (DSTU). This ballot approves the use of the Common Product Model (CPM) in release 5 of the SPL standard. There was one ballot comment that needs further follow-up from the Modeling Facilitator, Gunther Schadow. A breakdown of the balloting reconciliation is provided in the Regulated Clinical Information Management (RCRIM) Working Group (WG) meeting minutes (see link).
http://www.hl7.org/Library/Committees/rcrim/minutes/2010-05-17%20RCRIM%20WG%20Minutes%20Rio.doc
The Common Product Model (CPM) R10 also passed as a DSTU.  There was one comment that requires further follow-up from Gunther Schadow.
After follow-up, the proposed SPLr5 reconciliation will be reviewed at a future RCRIM teleconference. A duration period for the DSTU will be discussed (12, 18 or 24 months). Both reconciliation and DSTU duration requires RCRIM approval through a WG vote.
The same process will be followed for the CPM in the Orders and Observation (O&O) WG.

A DSTU standard allows for publication of the standard for trial use (testing) before becoming a normative standard. Changes can be made to the standard if there are issues found during the trial period.

If needed, the project team can request an extension of the DSTU duration. The project team can also bring the standard to Normative ballot before the end of the DSTU duration.

Medical Product Information (SPLr5) Implementation Guide
The Implementation Guide (IG) was not made available for this May ballot. The current plan is to put the IG on the October ballot. The IG, along with the two DSTU standards, will allow pilot testing of SPL R5. 
